Cemetery Trustee Meeting 9/10/19

Meeting opened at 1 PM. Members present: Bill Keyser, Jim Reed, Pat Cutter, JoAnn Hicks and
Beth Frost.

Minutes from our last meeting, 8/13/19, were approved by all.
Bill said that he had received three phone calls:

1) A monument company called to ask about putting a pad on Jerry Alley’s lot in Proctor
Cemetery. Bill told them he will meet them there and show them where to put it. They will
be in touch with him.

2) Cathy Raymond wants to put a stone on Eric Anderson’s grave. This is in the new part of
Proctor Cemetery. Bill told her it would be ok and he will show her where to place it.

3) Don Buswell Charkow called from Florida. He wanted to know if there is room in his
family plot for a cremation or regular burial of his mother (when the time comes....she is
not deceased). The family plot is Clement (his grandparents). Bill checked and there is
actually room for two full burials. He will call Don back. Bill noticed when checking this lot
that at the back of this lot, there is a flat marker (on the Clements lot) with the name Bert
Donal Richards. There is a stone with this name a little ways from it!

Bill checked the cemeteries to see what is needed for repairs....hoping that Beede might do the
work. Repairs are needed as follows:
1) Two stones down in Lakeview (in the old part)
2) Two stones down and two more almost down in the Elbow Pond cemetery
3) Two stones down in the cemetery on Pancake Road and one of them is actually broken
into pieces.

Pat said she called Beede to inquire if he would do more repair work for us, but no answer. She
left a message but hasn't heard back. Bill said he will try to contact him.

A woman called Pat. She said she was the granddaughter of Chet Shampney. There are 6 (six)
cremation lots where he is buried. She wants to put in a flat stone....and spread a few ashes.
Pat called Betty Adams, Chet’s daughter. Betty said ok to the flat stone. (We need to discuss
the ashes.....don't think it's legal and Bill already told someone else.....Corinne Ludy....that she
could not do that in July).

We need to send two letters: to the Ford girls (Linda Ford Hodges and Lizabeth Ford Thurston),
who were here this past summer and asked Bill to reserve lots for them. Neither has returned
the paperwork or payment. Beth will send letters telling them that we cannot hold these lots
without the signed papers and full payments.



Bill is looking for a “no pets” sign for Proctor Cemetery. People are walking their dogs there and
letting them do “their duty” without cleaning it up.

Meeting adjourned at 1:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Beth Frost, Secretary



